Options for Providing Nutritious Snacks/Meals to Students Afterschool 

Afterschool Care Snack Program

The Afterschool Care Snack Program (ACSP) reimburses schools for nutritious snacks served in afterschool enrichment/education programs. Funding is available through the ACSP to serve snacks to children aged 18 and younger in qualifying programs.  In Colorado, ACSP is administered through the Colorado Department of Education Office of School Nutrition (CDE OSN).  School districts can easily apply for the snack program through the district’s current online application.  An additional snack program is available through the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE); however, a different application would be required through CDPHE (see below for CDPHE contact information). For more information on how to qualify and apply for the CDE OSN snack program, please contact Amanda Mercer at 303-866-6659.



At-Risk Afterschool Meals and/or Snacks Program

[bookmark: _GoBack]The At-Risk Afterschool Meals and Snacks Component of the Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) offers Federal funding to reimburse afterschool programs in low income areas that serve a meal and/or snack to participants up to age 18. In Colorado the CACFP is administered through the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE). A site qualifies for participation in the CDPHE-CACFP, if it is located in the attendance area of a public school (i.e., elementary, middle, or high school) at which at least 50 percent of the students are eligible for free or reduced-price meals and provides educational or enrichment activities.  However, due to the special circumstances arising from the 2013 Colorado floods, the CDPHE-CACFP is enacting the USDA-FNS CACFP Guidance on Disaster Response and providing additional flexibilities to School Food Authorities located in the affected areas of the State seeking program participation. For more information on how to apply for this program, please contact Gilda Barsallo at 303-692-2337.

